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City of Hattiesburg 
Hattiesburg-Petal-Forrest-Lamar Metropolitan Planning Organization 

Hub City Transit 
 

Transit Master Plan RFP 
Addendum #1 

Questions & Answers 
 

The RFP issued October 20, 2020 by the HPFL Metropolitan Planning Organization and City of 
Hattiesburg prescribed a timeline including that proposal inquiries/questions be presented in writing by 
3:00 p.m. on November 19, 2020.  Below is a list of questions received, edited for presentation and 
clarity, along with responses through 12:00 p.m. on November 13, 2020.  The publication of this 
document in the same place(s) where the full RFP is available will satisfy the prescribed publication of 
responses in the RFP. 
 
 

1) What is the estimated cost of the project? 
a) This information will not be provided. 
 

2) Are union bids required? 
a) No.  

 
3) Do resumes count as part of the page limit? 

a) Yes. 
 

4) What terms and conditions are being referred to in Attachment A, which must be signed and 
submitted with response packets? 
a) Attachment A is simply referring to the whole of the RFP document and is not committing 

the respondent to anything outside of what is provided.  Consider the procedures outlined 
in the document, the estimated timelines provided, the list and descriptions of information 
that should be included in submissions, the description of the scope of the project, expected 
deliverables for the selected respondent, and additional requirements section. 

 
5) Paragraph 4 of Section VIII (Additional Requirements) mentions both a letter and use of 

Attachment A in attesting to understanding the RFP Procedures, Terms and Conditions.  Are 
these both required or only Attachment A? 
a) Signing and submitting Attachment A satisfies this requirement.  An additional letter is not 

necessary.  Attachment A serves as that letter.  
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